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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees
August 9, 2021
Supervisor Foster called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Trustee Cooke then led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Foster asked Town Clerk Vincent to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Foster was Trustee Cooke, Trustee Leuhmann, Trustee McKechan, Trustee Abel, and Attorney Tonja Cook-Sedabres.  A motion was made by Trustee McKechan, second by Trustee Cooke to dispense with the reading of the minutes dated July 26, 2021, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  All roll call was taken. Trustee Cooke, Trustee Leuhmann, and Trustee McKechan voted aye, Trustee Abel abstained; the motion was carried.
COMMUNICATIONS:
None.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Cooke, second by Trustee Leuhmann to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Abel made a motion second by Trustee McKechan to approve the payroll.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Luehmann read the Treasurers Report dated August 9, 2021. A motion was made by Trustee Luehmann, second by Trustee Abel to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
None
OLD BUSINESS:

Supervisor Foster told the board we received one bid on the Shirlene Holding Pond for $9650.xx (cedar fence) and the project was awarded to Chesley Fence Co.   
NEW BUSINESS:
Supervisor Foster let the board know Clerk Vincent has contacted the State of Illinois and she is currently purging old records, because it has not been done since 1999.  When this is completed, we will put the camper up for auction.
TOWN OFFICIAL’S COMMENTS: 
Highway Supervisor Harper said that Granite City has agreed to purchase and install a new pump at Doubrey Slough.  Highway Supervisor Harper has talked to Nathan at the county about installing a stop sign at Wespoint/College and Angela/Jeanine.  Highway Supervisor Harper is waiting to hear back.  Trustee McKechan wanted to thank whoever typed up the 6-month budget updated.  
PUBLIC INPUT:

Resident White asked that we look into a weight limit sign on Angela.  Supervisor Foster said we would look into it and have an answer at the next meeting.  Resident Duncan asked if we had any resolution to her compliant, Supervisor Foster stated it has been turned over the county and is currently being monitored.  Resident Duncan wanted to know if grant money is available to help with repairs in State Park?  Supervisor Foster explained that there is grant money available but was declined be the last administration, so we will have to wait until next year to apply.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee McKechan, second by Trustee Abel to adjourn the meeting until August 23, 2021 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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